

First Semester 3 Year LL.B. Examination, June/July 2025 (Even Sem.) ENGLISH

Duration: 3 H	lours			500	Max. Marks: 100	
Instructio	ons :	2. Q. No. 9 carries 20 carry 16 marks ea	and any 5 of the remair marks and the remair ch. e written neatly in Eng	ing questions		
Q. No. 1.	Who a	dvised Gandhi to go to	England ? How did he fu	alfill their words	s? Marks: 16	
Q. No. 2.	Explai	n the trial of Gandhi.	7	03.	Marks: 16	
Q. No. 3.	Write	a letter to a newspaper,	complaining of the frequ	ient		
	break	downs of water in your	town.		Marks : 16	
Q. No. 4.	Answer any two of the following. (a) Write a report on sound pollution. Marks: 2×8=16					
	(b) P	defute the statement 'Sm	oking is harmless'.			
	(c) V	Vrite a paragraph on 'La	w courts'.			
Q. No. 5.	Draft a plaint for your client who wants to claim maintenance					
	for he	r and her children from h	ner ex husband.		Marks: 16	
Q. No. 6.	Frame meani	Marks : 16				
	(1) A	ccused	(2) Petition			
	(3) C	oercion	(4) Damage	S		
	(5) N	otice	(6) Injunctio	n		
	(7) R	espondent	(8) Settleme	nt		
Q. No. 7.	(i) Us	Marks: 16				
	1)	The Arabian Nights (is/are)	an interesting b	ook.		
	2)	The child(know/knows)	how to open the door.			
	3)	A teacher along with for (have/has)	orty children co	me here.	P.T.O.	
					P.1.U.	

4) 1) 11	CV
4) Neither my cow nor my goats on the road. (go/goes)	CY.
5) She know the answer. (do not/does not)) `
6) They a ball now. (Job/Jab)	
7) A of advice is useful. (peace/piece)	
8) His is brown. (air/hair)	
(ii) Add question tags for the following:	
9) Your daughter won a medal?	
10) Her husband didnot buy it?	
11) She read a novel?	
12) I will give you a flower,?	
(iii) Correct the error in the following sentences:	
13) He entered into the hall.	
14) She has never seen it hasn't it?	
15) He is clever in carpentary.	
16) It is an useful thing.	
Q. No. 8. Answer any two of the following:	Marks : 2×8=16
	Warks . 2×0=16
(i) Change the voice of the following.1) I am studying law.	
2) We shall consider it.	
3) He was shaking them.	
4) Write it.	
5) Did he throw them ?	
6) She was singing a song.	
7) I cut them last week.	
8) Banu prepares food.	
(ii) Frame sentences using the following idioms.	
1) Alpha and Omega.	
2) Burn the midnight oil.	
3) Far and wide.	
4) Hang in the balance.	
5) Null and void.	
6) Under lock and key.	
7) Stand in one's way.	
8) In twinkling of an eye.	

- (iii) Change into indirect speech.
 - 1) He said to me, "When did you go to Mangalore?"
 - 2) The culprit said, "I am innocent."
 - 3) He said, "Shall I open the window?"
 - 4) "Hang him" said the king to them.
 - 5) She said, "Hurrah! I have won the medal,"
 - 6) Rohini said, "I have been reading this novel since last week."
 - 7) Rama said, "Honesty is best policy."
 - 8) She said, "Where is my dog?"

Q. No. 9.	Answer a	ny two of	f the following
-----------	----------	------------------	-----------------

Marks: 2×10=20

- (A) i) Fill in the blanks with Articles and preposition.
 - 1) _____ dog is a faithful animal.
 - 2) He is _____ honest man.
 - 3) I saw _____ one rupee note lying on the ground.
 - 4) Bindu came ____ car.
 - 5) He is afraid ______snake.
 - ii) Rewrite as directed.
 - 1) He does not smoke. He does not drink.

(Use neither nor)

2) He is a rogue. He is a mad man.

(Use both and)

3) Besides being industrious he is wise.

(Change into compound sentence)

- We eat that we may live.
 (Change into simple sentence)
- 5) He is a good boy. (Change into negative)
- (B) Write an essay on protection of environment.
- (C) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below.

The island of Crete lies to the South of Greece. It was ruled by King Minos, whose son was a monster, called Minotaur. In those days, there lived in Greece a man called Daedalus, a great builder, who was sent as a punishment into exile from Greece to Crete together with his son, Icarus. King Minos asked him to build an underground prison so strong that nobody could escape from it.

Daedalus set to work. Underneath the palace of King Minos, he made a labyrinth: an endless confusion of long, winding passages.



When the maze was completed, King Minos sent Minotaur to live in it. In dark winding passages, the monster roamed about.

Once a brave young Greek hero called, Theseus entered the labyrinth, placed a ball of thread at the entrance to the labyrinth, and unwound it as he went down the long, dark passages in search of Minotaur. At last he found him and after a long struggle, killed him. By following the thread, he was able to find his way out of the labyrinth again.

When King Minos heard that Minotaur was dead, he called Daedalus and said, "Because you failed to make a prison from which nobody could escape, you and your son will be shut inside the labyrinth." Daedalus and Icarus were thrown into the labyrinth. Like Theseus they marked their way with a thread. In the cave, Daedalus selected some bird feathers and stuck them together with wax, and made two beautiful pairs of wings: one for himself, and one for lcarus.

Carrying their wings with them, Daedalus and Icarus found their way out of the labyrinth into the bright sunshine. They went to a hill near the deep blue sea. Daedalus fixed a pair of wings on Icarus' arms and asked him to fly. He cautioned his son to stay fairly above water and not go too near to the sun.

Icarus skimmed low over the water. Then ignoring his father's warning, he flew up and soared high in the sky like an eagle. The island of Crete lay far below him, like a tiny dot in the sparkling sea. Higher and higher he flew, nearer and nearer the sun rejoicing in its warmth. The wax on his wings began to melt. The feathers became loose. At first he did not notice, but suddenly he lost his balance. Icarus beat his arms up and down in fear - but the depreciated wings could no longer bear him. He plunged down headlong through the air and crashed into the sea. The sea in which Icarus drowned is to this day called the Icarian Sea.

- 1) Who was Daedalus? How did he come to Crete?
- 2) What task was set for Daedalus by King Minos?
- 3) How did King Minos use The labyrinth?
- 4) How did Theseus enter and come out of the labyrinth?
- 5) Describe the death of Icarus.